Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.30 am on 18th September 2015


Present

Role



John Adams                       JA

MT & Technical Resource


Ralph German                   RG

Assessor – Gerrans

Julian German                    JG

Cornwall Councillor


Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor - Veryan

Helen Hastings
    HH


Assessor – Gerrans

Geoff Pring


GP

Assessor and Technical Resource
Jon Smith


JS
   
MT

David Spreadborough
DS
   
Assessor – Philleigh
Sue Wagstaff


SW

MT

Brian Willis


BW

Assessor – St Just

1. Apologies received from David Hubbard

2. Declarations of interest: None

3. Minutes of meeting 4th September 2015: Approval was proposed by GP and seconded by RG before signature by JS.
4. Matters arising: SW confirmed that comments had been sent to the planning officers, relevant parish clerks and Julian German on the 4 cases assessed at the last meeting. Decisions had already been reached on the 2 barns – Pendower Farm – prior approval not required; Trewollack – prior approval application required due to AONB and Heritage Coast. As these reasons could be applied to Pendower Farm as well and the previous larger barn at Trewollack had not required prior approval it was agreed that JS would speak to Rob Lacey for an explanation.

DS reported that in connection with the Pendower Farm proposal Rob Wing had asked for clarification regarding the work of the PAG and JS offered to email/speak to him. SW then gave updates on 4 Trevennel Close and Riviera Gardens although neither have yet had a decision.

As there has been much recent correspondence regarding the application for Polsue Cottage SW asked JG to explain the latest development – an email sent by the planning officer to JG wherein the permitted development rights on extensions were explained in detail with regard to this site, and non-conformity with RNDP policies highlighted. The decision is due imminently.

On the subject of permitted development rights regarding extensions AG confirmed that as promised she has started deciphering the new regulations and will report back when her work is completed. JA explained that it would be useful for applicants to include in the Roseland Development Checklist some approximate guidelines on this issue, and all agreed.

Referring to the minutes JG suggested that Crawford Rogers should be added to the other 2 local architects when considering inviting them to PAG meetings and all agreed. On this matter JS reported that he had already spoken to Mark Datson who felt it inappropriate to be too closely involved with the group but offered to attend if assistance was required on a particular application.

At this point AG left the meeting temporarily but suggested that when assessing applications the group should consider policies LA1 and CV1 cumulatively.
5. Plan update: JS reported that preparations were in hand for the meeting of the 5 parish councils on 28th September.
JS and JA are to meet Miles Foreman, head of the Householders team in Cambourne’ to discuss having dedicated planning officers in that department, and JG confirmed that he had spoken to Phil Mason on the same subject and will be sending him an email to enable this to be considered.
JA explained that the RNDP had still not been ‘made’ by Cornwall Council due to confusion over the correct procedure. JG agreed to try and resolve the problem. However, JA stressed that in the absence of an adopted Cornwall Local Plan the RNDP is the prime consideration.

6. Assessment of planning applications: Discussions were held on each case.
PA15/07672 - 14 Polvarth Estate, St Mawes TR2 5AT – all agreed in conformity with the Plan
PA15/08430 - Treburthes Barn, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5JP – all agreed in conformity with the Plan but wanted it noted that the design should be commended. 
JG then suggested, and all agreed, that it would give a positive message if after the RNDP had been in place for a while awards were given for good design.
PA15/08336 - Trevassa, Upper Castle Road, St Mawes TR2 5BZ – BW is familiar with this property which has recently changed hands and is pleased the new owners just want to extend slightly and improve. All agreed the application was in conformity with the Plan and wanted it noted that the design was sympathetic to the existing and they should be commended for installing ‘flush’ solar panels.
PA15/07991 - 27 Harbour View, St Just TR2 5HB – All agreed in conformity with the Plan
AG now re-joined the meeting

PA15/07647 - Cherry Tree Cottage, Veryan TR2 5QA – All agreed the design was an improvement on the PreApp but still felt the scale was a problem and suspected the volume exceeded the original + permitted development but advise would be needed from the planning officer. Using The Old Coal Yard as a gauge of height was confusing as that building is too high and the increased height would detract from the adjacent listed Old School House. All felt the roof should be lowered by approximately 1m. The Agent has produced a Heritage Statement but it was agreed that SW should contact both Caroline Coldwell, who is leading the CAMP project, and Nick Cahill, Historical Environment at Cornwall Council, for their views. The removal of the parking bay from this application highlighted concerns over parking.
There followed a general conversation about planning legislation. JS welcomed the fact that the planning officers all seemed to be referring to and quoting from the RNDP but JG pointed out that they have much else to consider on each case. JA reminded the group that the RNDP policies performance will be reviewed over the next 2 years but much is down to interpretation.
7. AOB – None
Meeting closed at 11.10am



S Wagstaff
